

## SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER
DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

October 29 - November 2, 1973

VISITOR FROM BROWN UNIVERSITY - Dr. Michael L. Friedland, Coordinator of Clinical Education at the Miriam Hospital in Providence, Rhode Island, will be visiting Duke Medical Center next week. He will be available to speak about postgraduate programs at Miriam with any interested students in the Medical Student Lounge on Tuesday, Oct. 30 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. The Miriam Hospital is affiliated with Brown University and offers approved Straight Internships and Residencies in Internal Medicine, Rotating Internships, Residencies in Anatomic and Clinical Pathology and Neuropathology, and both clinical and research fellowships in a variety of specialties of Medicine, Surgery and Pathology.

FOUND - A plaid jacket and a blue windbreaker were found in the Medical Center Amphitheater last week following a freshman lecture. They may be claimed in the Office of Medical and Allied Health Education, 1003 Davison Building.

RESIDENCY TRAINING PROGRAM IN PSYCHIATRY AT HIGHLAND - Highland Hospital in Asheville, N.C. offers a 3-year residency training program in Psychiatry which is designed to give the resident both didactic and clinical experience. The Program is directed by the Department of Psychiatry at Duke Medical Center, and coordinates participation of the Bule Ridge Mental Center, The Oteen V.A. Hospital and the Broughton Hospital. Brochures giving a more detailed description of the Program are available for review in the Medical Student Lounge.

INTERNSHIPS AND RESIDENCIES - Information has been received on the following post-graduate training programs and is available for review in the Medical Student Lounge: Sacramento Medical Center (affiliated with the University of California, Davis), in Sacramento; the Milton S. Hershey Medical Center in Hershey, Penn. (Emergency Medicine) Kansas Ci y General Hospital and Medical Center in Kansas City, Missouri; University of Massachusetts Medical School in Worcester, Mass. (Family Practice); Highland Hospital (affiliated with Duke) in Asheville, N.C. (Psychiatry.

EXTERNSHIPS IN PSYCHIATRY - The Menninger School of Psychiatry in Topeka, Kansas, is offering externship experiences to junior and senior medical students who have a serious interest in Psychiatry. The program offers the student an opportunity to get a firsthand experience in dynamic psychiatry in a clinical setting, and simultaneously participate in the didactic program organized for psychiatric residents. The Medical Student Program is planned for periods of approximately three months which can occur at any time during the year. A stipend of \$240.00 a month is offered to help defray expenses. For additional information and application materials, contact: The Medical Student Program, The Menninger Foundation, Box 829, Topeka, Kansas 66601.

AWARDS FOR ESSAYS - The Women's Auxiliary of the American College of Allergists is offering the Bela Schick Award to a medical student of an accredited medical school submitting the best paper on any aspect of allergy or its related fields. The award consists of a cash prize of \$150 and an appropriate certificate. Papers competing for the award must be submitted in quadruplicate on or before January 1, 1974. A 250 to 300 word abstract of the paper must also be submitted in quadruplicate, accompanied by a 35 to 40 word resume. The winning essayist will be invited to present his paper and to receive his award in person during the Thirtieth Annual Congress of the American College of Allergists convening from April 16 to 21, 1974 in Paris, France. Travel expenses will not be paid by the College or Auxiliary. However, you need not be present to receive the award. All manuscripts should be mailed to: Philip M. Gottlieb, M.D., Chairman, The Subcommittee on Grants and Awards, 818 Medical Arts Building, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19102.